MAP PMG Meeting Minutes
Monday 23rd May, 2011

1. MICE Magnet Plan

Steve Gourlay presented the status of understanding how to fix the MICE SS and RFCC magnets, aiming for a process-limited schedule. Wang provides the core assembly team, and design implementation, LBNL/MICE provides coordination, onsite supervision and some techs, with some additional contributions from FNAL (and possibly MIT for the RFCC). 

Steve summarized the conclusions from the SS workshop at LBNL May 10-11.  A complete set of as-built drawings has been compiled, heat loads reassessed, EM calculations redone, and mech. supports of internal components reassessed. Design modification plan agreed upon, except for one outstanding piece: whether to implement an active QP system. It is agreed to do this if results from a hot-spot analysis (to be completed in a couple of weeks) indicate it is needed.

Steve described the status of the RFCC plans. In the near-term, the first coil will be sent to LBNL for impregnation ~August. This coil should be tested before continuing to wind additional coils. A test cryostat has been located at NHMFL, but they could not do the test in next 12 months. They can ship the cryostat elsewhere for tests. Candidates are MIT or FNAL.  In the discussion, it was thought important that the test plan be thought out and presented soon.

2. MTA Beamline Status and Plans 

Craig Moore described beamline and beam tuning status. Beam has been seen in the SWIC immediately upstream of the HPRF experiment. However, the beam profile is very broad, and there is evidence that it is scraping the beampipe. Two additional correctors have been installed to help steering, but it is not clear that, without an additional stronger bending magnet, the beam can be made clean enough to begin the experiment. The final solution, to obtain the desired clean beam at the experiment, requires installing a stronger steering magnet in the beamline. 

In the discussion it was requested that the plan for installing this magnet be presented at the next PMG.  There is some urgency in getting a clean beam to the experiment since the planned series of critical HPRF measurements need to be done before the shutdown early next year.

3. MAP-PMG Action Items:

i) At the next PMG, Craig will present the plan for installing the required “full strength” magnet in the MTA beamline.

ii) Cryostat information for the RFCC coil test to be sent to Fermilab TD contact person (to be identified).

iii) Set up meeting with appropriate FNAL staff to discuss options for RFCC testing.

